3 November 2009

Hi there,
It was great to join you all last week at the Cayuga Heights deer
meeting. I didn't catch the name of the lady on the Board who asked me
for the bullet points that I spoke about in my allotted 2 minutes.
They were off the top of my head; in response to what other people had
said and after reading your deer proposal. I finally got the chance to
write them down here and wanted to send it to you all.

I run a wildlife rehabilitation sanctuary, Wild Things Sanctuary, here
in Ithaca. However, before this I was in graduate school and have
several degrees in animal behavior and environmental science. There
were a few things that struck me about the proposal that I felt needed
to be researched a bit more, and then a few other comments that I
made. Here they are!

1) It would be great to get an accurate number of deer for this year
in order to compare it to previous numbers. This would enable you all
to get more of an idea of the scale of the problem in terms of
successful yearly deer reproduction.

2) In normal circumstances when deer are short of food they disperse to
other areas. Around Cayuga Heights there are plenty of areas that they
could go to, yet they stay (as compared to a place like Princeton, NJ
which is totally developed leaving the deer no place to disperse to).
Why are they staying in Cayuga Heights? This is very strange. I feel
that before any measures are taken the corridors that these animals
use need to be investigated. Wouldn't it be great if it was as simple
as opening up a corridor and they could disperse themselves!

3) White tailed deer are HERD animals. Keeping a handful of sterilized
does is a highly unnatural situation and may do great harm
behaviorally to the remaining animals. The repercussions of this on
their behavior could affect people (e.g., might it make them more
aggressive??). This should be taken into consideration. Keeping a few
sterilized does might ease our consciousnesses, but will it even be
worse for the deer?

4) Female deer will adopt orphaned fawns. Someone made a point that
previous measures taken towards birth control, using medication ("The
Pill" in deer!) hadn't worked because he saw does with fawns. This
doesn't tell us anything as it is entirely possible that the fawns
were NOT related to those does but had been adopted by them.

5) Concerning Lyme Disease. Humans can contract this disease ANYWHERE
if they are in nature. High deer populations or not. This is just a
silly argument. We can't sterilize nature!

Those were my main points. And then, of course, I had to end with some
philosophical food-for-thought that as humans we have the capability
to show our fellow creatures understanding and empathy and to take the
responsibility that we have invaded THEIR territory. We can't
continually make wildlife, in this case the deer, out to be the bad
guys!

Many thanks for all your great work and please be in touch if you have
any questions.
All the best,
Victoria Campbell
(607) 200 4100
